
Malmesbury Town Council 

Town Hall and Facilities Committee meeting 11.9.19 

Report No.4 

 

Installation of Chains along the Town Hall wall , Market Lane 

 

i. There has been a request from both Jackdaws and a parishioner representing the cycling 

fraternity, for some kind of facility to secure bicycles when visiting the Town Hall. They have 

argued it would enable visitor to use the café without concern for the security of their 

bicycles; some of which can be of high value. 

 

ii. Through discussion with these parties and the Town Clerk, it was considered the idea of 

running a chain along the Market Lane wall might suffice. Bicycles could be chained propped 

along the wall.  It would not protrude in the way a bike rack would, and would be relatively 

low cost to fix.  

 

iii. Wiltshire Council Highways have confirmed that this arrangement would be acceptable, so 

long as it did not cause an obstruction. 

 

iv. Wiltshire Council Planning have confirmed that Listed Building Consent (LBC) would be 

required. 

 

v. The cost be; 

 

1. Materials       £250 

2. LBC                   £70 

                Total cost            £320 

 

vi. The Committee are asked to consider the matter and instruct the Town Clerk accordingly. 

 

 

 

Richard Spencer- Williams – Town Clerk  

 

 


